
Taylor Bradshaw 

Town of Windsor, CT 

Dear Senator Mae Flexer, Representative Daniel Fox, and distinguished members of the 
Government Administration and Elections Committee: 

My name is Taylor Bradshaw, I am from Windsor. I a member of Alpha Kappa Alpha Sorority 
Incorporated.   

I am testifying/writing in support of LCO No. 3576 Absentee Voting at the 2020 State Election and 
Election Day. This bill addresses eligible voters’ use of absentee ballots in the November 2020 
General Election because of COVID-19 health concerns. We are not asking to change the 
Constitution.  In order for Connecticut residents to fully exercise their right to vote, the House and 
Senate must pass new legislation that permits any eligible voter to use an absentee ballot during 
the COVID-19 pandemic. No one should have to choose between protecting their health and 
exercising their right to vote, and voting by mail is one way to ensure voters do not have to make 
that choice. Voting by mail using an Absentee Ballot reduces the risk of transmission of COVID-19 
among voters, poll workers, and residents.  

This bill will reduce the incidences of voter suppression in Connecticut and will ensure that 
historically marginalized communities have equitable access to the ballot box.  This is about saving 
lives and protecting our hard-fought, and won, right to vote. We must protect the elderly and 
vulnerable during this pandemic,  

I am requesting the following: 

1. “No Excuse” Absentee Ballots: Allow all voters who want to, to vote via absentee ballot. 
Connecticut’s absentee ballot criteria does not include any provision that would allow voters to 
apply for an absentee ballot because they are concerned about safety. 

2. Allow all registered voters to request absentee ballots electronically. 

This will reduce foot traffic in the offices of Town Clerks and allow those who have concerns about 
their safety to access a ballot from the safety of their own homes. 

3. Make voter registration easier and more accessible. Give all eligible voters the option to register 
to vote whenever they interact online with a state agency. Voter registration links should be added 
to all state agency websites, including but not limited to DDS, DSS, and DADS.  



Ultimately this bill opens up greater access to all citizens. Please act right away to allow sufficient 
time to successfully enact these changes. We cannot wait to see what happens with COVID-19 
and get caught flat-footed in the Fall. The same precautions that have been put into place for the 
August 11th Primaries should be afforded to all eligible voters in November 2020.  

For these reasons and more, I support this bill and ask that my elected officials pass this voter 
protection bill. The urgency of this bill demands that you act with intention to protect your 
constituents.  

Sincerely, 

Taylor Bradshaw 

5 Holmes Drive, Windsor CT 06095  


